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Tuesday, 15 September 2020
Dear Parents/Carers
I am sending out a second note today just to clarify the position regarding coughs and colds. This has been a matter for debate in parliament today and I am sure you will have heard the Health Secretary explaining how the test and trace system is not currently meeting the high levels of demand.

We realise that it is almost impossible to discern the difference between a bad cough and cold and covid-19 symptoms and, in schools, we do not have the medical professionals able to make this judgement.

If your child is unwell and presents in school with a cough or a high-temperature then the teacher may ask them to be seen by the first aider. Under current school guidance, once their temperature is  higher than 37 degrees, we would make a judgement, based on signs of the other symptoms, possibly send them home. We would then give them an advice letter asking parents to book a test. There is then a period of self-isolation for siblings and potentially for parents whilst you wait for the test results. We must err on the side of caution, as not sending a child home who then does have the virus, leaves children and teachers at risk.  
Parents are telling us at the moment that booking a test is taking much longer than expected and that results may not be back within 48 hours. There is huge national pressure on the testing system and we are trying not to add to that pressure. I have raised that issue with both Worcestershire and Birmingham health authorities today. 

In addition if your child comes to school with a cough or a cold then they will spread that to other students and we will have further absence. Already in school we are swamped dealing with potentially ill students and trying to filter out those students showing Covid-19 symptoms.  
Whilst I fully appreciate that students are anxious to be back in school so as to not miss learning it is sometimes better to stay at home and recover from the cough and cold if this is possible. Of course, if you wish to send your child to school then we will be happy to receive them and give them our usual high level of care and support.  
Yours sincerely,
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